Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the June 5, 2018 Quarterly Meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Frank Roberts, Brandy Altergott, Amos Fatorma, Jim Ferguson, Rich Braccia
Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Ed Owens
A roll call of members in attendance was taken.
The minutes of the March 6, 2018 and April 12, 2018 meetings were brought up for action.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given by Ed Owens. The balance of the Business Enterprise Program (BEP) account with the receipt of the vending contract sponsorship payment is $1 million. This year BEP received $75,000 in Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) funds which is used to cover repair costs. BEP will not be receiving VR funds going forward due to the limited funding in the VR Program. There is a projected savings in payroll for this fiscal year. BEP is closely monitoring all of the program costs. 
The rest area buildings on Interstate 84 and Interstate 91 remain operational for the first shift only. On a national level, the infrastructure bill appears to not be moving forward. This bill contains the provision for commercialization of the rest areas. 
The program regulations will be reviewed and sent to the sub-committee for their input. The regulations will be updated in language reflecting the current position of the Business Enterprise Program within DORS. The sub-committee consists of Keith Haley, Brandy Altergott and Frank Roberts.

Under new business, the Request for Proposal (RFP) released by the Department of Administrative Services for the Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection (DESPP) in Middletown was discussed. Ed Owens attended the pre-RFP meeting. It was determined that if DORS were to pursue this operation, the RFP would be cancelled.
As BEP has operated a cafeteria at this location in the past, the history of its profitability was discussed along with the vending machine figures over the last 12 month period.

Motion made by Rich Braccia to waive our rights to the micro-market as presented in the RFP. If vending machines were to remain desirable at this building or if they are requested in the future, we retain the rights to the vending machines.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The next Committee meeting is scheduled to be the Annual Meeting. It will be held at the DORS-BESB Offices on September 15, 2018 at 9:30 a.m.  At the last Annual Meeting it was suggested that Terry Smith from the Blind Vendors’ Alliance be invited to speak at the next Annual Meeting.  That invitation was made last September. The Committee stated that they remain interested in having Terry Smith present.  It was suggested that an offer be made for Terry to participate by conference call. This invitation is to be extended.
The Committee was asked to consider training topics which they would recommend for the Annual Meeting.

Under Agency Matters, the scheduled transfers and trainings were listed. The manager from the Hartford Post Office is the new manager of the Hammonasset Beach locations.
The manager at Norwalk Community College is leaving the program.  The manager from the Wethersfield Motor Vehicle Cafeteria will be going to Norwalk.
The manager from 505 Hudson Street will be taking over the Wethersfield Motor Vehicle Cafeteria.

The manager from the Department of Labor Cafeteria will be taking over the 505 Hudson Street operation.

Due to a decrease in building population, the cafeteria at the Department of Labor is being downsized to a micro-market. As the profitability of this new operation is not yet known, the manager from the Bombardier micro-market will also operate this facility.

At the end of June, the manager at the New Britain Courthouse will be retiring. The manager at the micro-market at 184 Windsor Avenue, Windsor will be taking over the operation of the New Britain Courthouse.

A new VR client referral will be taking over the operation of the Micro-Market at 184 Windsor Avenue.
There are currently three referrals for the Hartford area and one in Bridgeport.
The re-fill of the Field Representative position is in process. The interviews have been completed and the results are going through the approval process.
Under Open Forum the Committee was advised of the pre-approval process required by Rehabilitation Service Administration for capital purchases over $5,000 that are using either federal funds or state funds counted for federal matching. 
The operator’s co-pay toward health insurance is being reviewed as there are now separate categories for payment. In the past there was only one rate but now there is a rate for bargaining unit and non-bargaining unit employees. Clarification is being sought as to how BEP Managers should be classified.

Also, clarification is being sought as to whether the BEP Managers fall under the SEBAC Agreement which requires an increased contribution towards retirement. Effective July 1, 2017, the rate increased by an additional 1.5% and will go up to 2% effective July 1, 2018.

The date for the next meeting is Saturday, September 15, 2018, at 9:30 a.m.
A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 
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